
 

Floreat Park Primary School Newsletter 
Term 2, 2021 

Principals Welcome 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Congratulations to everyone for surviving our 11 week term with only a few last minute challenges.  

Hopefully we will be entering the holidays mask free and welcoming students back on Monday 19th July. 



Have a happy and safe holiday period and please enjoy our latest newsletter in our new format.   

Regards 

Jane Rowlands 

Principal 

Important Dates to Remember in Term 3 

• 23 July  - Kindergarten 2022 Enrolments Close  Enrol Here 

• 23 July  - Kaboom Percussion Incursion 

• 9 August  - ICAS testing starts 

• 18 August  - Rotary Public Speaking 6pm 

• 20 August  - One Big Voice 

• 23 August  - Book Week commences 

• 27 August  - Book Week Event 

• 2 September   - Faction Athletics Carnival 

• 3 September  - STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY - PUPIL FREE  

• 15 September   -  Year 6 Interschool Sport 

• 15 September  - Learning Journey 

• 22 September   - Year 6 Interschool Sport 

https://www.floreatparkps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/Part-A-Enrolment-Form-2022.pdf


 

 

Respect Badge Recipients Semester Two 

The Respect Award is based on student demonstration of the characteristics of our school motto; 

courtesy, consideration and cooperation, and the value of respect. The Award recognises those students 

who show consistent regard for others and the environment, who are attentive, polite and thoughtful 

when interacting with staff and peers, and who engage with purpose and intent in all aspects of school 

life. 

The Respect Badge is the highest award a student can receive in recognition of attitude and behaviour at 

our school. Recipients can be very proud of the acknowledgement and are encouraged to wear their 

Badge each day to reflect their positive contribution to our school community and to inspire others.  

We would like to congratulate the following students for attaining their Respect Award for semester 2, 

2021. 

2021 RESPECT BADGE RECIPIENTS 

Y1W  - Gracyn  Teh 

Y1CD  - Jude Johnson 

Y1R  - Harvey Collins 

Y2L  - Caleb Herriman 



Y2P  -  Emilie Foley 

Y2HB  -  Athan  von Berg 

Y3G  -  Melody  Gillam 

Y3E  -  Rosie  Irving 

Y3CC  -  Maddison Allen 

Y3P  -  Madeleine  Wong 

Y4C  - Luka  Aldrian-Moyle 

Y4FW  -  Myles  Williams 

Y4MB  - Leon  Pugliese 

Y5P  -  Larissa  Lamborn 

Y5PC  -  Freeman  Wei 

Y5G  -  Gretel  Swingler 

Y6A  -  Ethan  Lin 

Y6H  -  Lucia  McCarthy 

Y6S  -  Sophie   Cairns 

 

Global Goals 

We are the GOALKEEPERS!  

Floreat Park Primary School is a champion of the Global Goals.   

What are the Gloabal Goals?  



On the 25th of September, 2015, 193 world leaders, expressed their commitments to achieving the 

United Nations Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), with three objectives: to end poverty, fight 

inequality, and tackle climate change, by the year 2030.   

The Sustainable Development Goals comprise 17 goals, ranging from the eradication of poverty and 

hunger, to encouraging sustainable consumption and environment conservation.   

By developing people, protecting the planet, fostering peace, ensuring prosperity, and engaging in 

collaborative partnerships, the Goals take a comprehensive view of the complexities of our global 

challenges, and provide an optimistic framework to build a future that is inclusive, equitable, and 

sustainable, for all people.  

As a school we are playing our part by becoming Goal-keepers, in advocating, implementing and 

championing the Goals!  Our focus is on introducing our students, and our school community, to the 

Global Goals, engaging our students in taking action and building broader perspective about the state of 

the World.   

The integration of the Global Goals with our inquiry approach, provides deeper purpose to learning. We 

are excited about engaging students in understanding the Global Goals, and unlocking all the benefits 

that this brings with it.    

 

 



 

 



 

 

1 - Staff investigating wearing their Global Glasses to find out more about the Global Goals for Sustainable Development (Jan 
2021) 



NAIDOC Celebrations 

 

Unfortunately due to last minute Covid restrictions, our Flag Raising Ceremony and Aboriginal Smoking 

Ceremony have been postponed until next term, however our amazing new flags are now flying high at 

the front of the school. 

Some of our classrooms were treated to an Aboriginal Cultural Incursion earlier in the term with photos 

for your enjoyment. 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



NAIDOC week in Year 1 - Bush Tucker! 

 

We have been exploring various native Bush Tucker plants.  We have learnt some of the traditional ways 

in which these bush tucker plants were used and how to care for them. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

National Sorry Day 

 



 

 

 



 

ANZAC DAY  

 



 

 



 

 

Walk & Ride to School Day 

 



 

 



 

 



Semester 2 Student Councillors 

 

2 - Congratulations to our Semester 2 councillors - Tim, Brooklyn, Michael, Briar, Olive and Sophie. 

BEBRAS award winners 

 

3 - Students in years 6, 5, 4 and Y3G and Y3E will be participated in the Bebras Australia Computational Thinking Challenge 2021 
this term as part of the STEM program. It is an activity that promotes computational thinking and problem solving skills. The 
challenge is an important part of the curriculum and results will be used to assist the school to assess student achievement.  

Well done to our Bebras award winners and to everyone who completed the Bebras challenge. 

Faction Cross Country Carnival 

This year was our first Faction Cross Country Carnival with everyone from Pre-primary to Year 6 

competing. It was a wonderful day with all students trying their very best. Well done and 

congratulations to all students. 



 

 

 

Interschool Cross Country Carnival 

Congratulations to our Interschool Cross Country team who competed on the 23rd June at City Beach 

Oval. It was a beautiful sunny day and everyone was excited. Everyone ran extremely well with a 



number of our students coming in the first 20 runners. Congratulations and well done to all students 

who competed. Everyone did their very best and should be proud of their efforts. 

Special congratulations go to our medal winners  - those students who placed in the top 4 runners. 

1st Place: Year 3: Blake Melis 

2nd Place: Year 3 Rosie Irving 

4th Place: Emmie Teh 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Interschool Sports 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Edu-dance 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Year 6 Camp 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Library News 

 

Thank you to everyone for supporting the Book Fair held last week! 

It was the most successful one the school has ever held, raising nearly $4000! From this, the Library has 

received over 100 new books for our students to enjoy next term & the remaining to be used for 

Classroom & School Resources. 

Fantastic effort for first time Book Fair Coordinator Kerrie Chapman & our librarian and Scholastic 

Coordinator Jodie Barnes – Well done ladies! 

Thank you goes out to all the wonderful Volunteers who, without your help, the fair would not have run 

as smooth – SO a BIG Thank You to each of you  

• Ebony Frost 

• Emma King 

• Kate Shawcross 

• Toni Blundell 

• Lesley Woods 

• Amanda Beckett 

• Ondine Gordon 

• Jenny Warton 

• Mary Richards 

• Betty Zhai 

• Amanda Herbert 

• Lisa Johnson 

Special mention to Victoria Strang & Karen Wilson for going above and beyond as usual! Assisting 

before, during and after Book Fair! 

Scholastic have awarded us with the following certificate for enabling our students to independently 

read for 145,000 minutes based on the amount of books sold 



No wonder our school is FULL of such avid readers! 

 

 

4 - The above is a Warehouse Sale that Scholastic is holding in the holidays – If you do attend REMEMBER to mention Floreat 
Park Primary school to receive a FREE book! 



Art News 

 

CONGRAULATIONS TO OUR FLOREAT ARTISTS! 

CITY OF SUBIACO SHAUN TAN ART AWARDS 2021 

Earlier this term, artworks created by 5 students from Floreat Park Primary School were entered into the 

City of Subiaco Shaun Tan Art Awards. There were over 1100 entries this year from around the state, 

and the judges have now selected the top 10 in each category to be part of the exhibition in the Subiaco 

Library.  

We are thrilled to announce the artworks entered by all 5 of the Floreat students have been shortlisted 

into the final top 10 in their categories. These artworks will be displayed at Subiaco Library from 13 July 

to 8 August as part of the 2021 Shaun Tan Award for Young Artists Exhibition.  A HUGE 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following 5 talented Floreat students - 

Year 1: Elijah McLean (Lower Primary Category) 

Year 1: Lachlan Bertram (Lower Primary Category) 

Year 2: Lachlan Lamborn (Lower Primary Category) 

Year 2: Georgia Darby (Lower Primary Category) 

Year 3: Leo Haselhurst (Middle Primary Category) 

In addition, another wonderful achievement – A VERY SPECIAL CONGRATULATIONS goes to Lachlan 

Lamborn. Lachlan’s artwork, “Fuzzy”, has been selected as a finalist in this year’s awards – this means he 

will place either 1st, 2nd or 3rd in the lower primary category! The awards ceremony will be held in late 

July when the winners will be announced. 



 

5 - Ela recently won a local art competition run by real estate agents Edison McGrath. 

Inspiration was taken from native flowers after a recent visit to Kings Park and the abundance of flowers - particularly banksias 
around her home, to create the prize winning art work.   

Ela's art has now been converted into sold and rented stickers to be used by Edison McGrath and she took home the $200 prize 
for her efforts. 

Congratulations and well done Ela. 



Music News 

 

Sustainability News 

This term we have been actively looking for ways to make our school more sustainable. We started a 

school-wide faction competition to encourage more recycling of plastic bottles. The return of Package-

Free Friday was also very successful, with over 90% of our school being package free. We hope Room 19 

liked our upcycled trophy.  

  

The winner of the faction competition will be announced before the Faction Athletics Carnival next 

term. Look out for more initiatives soon!  

  

The Term 2 Sustainability Team- Audrey, Ava, Fred, Jimmy, Michael, Olive, Tristan, Zain  

 



 

Floreat Dads - Night Out With Gilly 

The event was a success with 102 tickets sold (a sellout) and a great crowd of dads turning out on the 

night. Pleasingly there was a strong contingent of dads across all year groups.   

Gilly gave us some great insights into his fathering journey. The key message the dads picked up came 

from the advice of Gilly’s received from his own dad, which he applied to cricket and then fathering, 

which was to just be there and focus on the moment. He was also a genuine humble guy and made it 

clear he felt he was no more qualified as a dad than any of us and was still learning himself but was 

happy to share his experiences.   

We also heard plenty of cricket stories thrown into the mix including a few on Warnie we are sworn will 

not leave the room 😊  A good Q&A from the dads also ranging across both fathering and cricket.  

Lots of dads hung around afterwards talking fathering and getting to know each other.  

I picked up two volunteers to join the organising group/committee and help out on future events which 

was a great win also.  

The financial result is a $902 profit (to help cover the Fathering Project fees 😊). 

Special thanks to the Wembley Hotel who donated the venue hire and of course Gilly who donated his 

time free of charge (we thanked him with a nice bottle of vino to take home). Also to Floreat parents 

Andrew Scanlan, Michael Yow, Ron Hayward, Darren McFarlane, Andrew Angel and Claire Yow who all 

helped out in different ways.  

Looking forward to our planned term 3 event which will be a dads and kids activity.  

Thank you for your support also. 

Kinds regards 

PHILIP ANDERSON 

Floreat Dads Co-ordinator 



 

 



 

 

 



 

Pre-Primary Busy Bee 

Thank you to our volunteers and gardening staff for transforming our Pre-primary area over the 

weekend.  

 



Student Council Fundraiser 

 

On the 18th June , the FPPS council hosted a fundraiser for the Heart Foundation - Jump Rope For Heart.  

Floreat raised a total of $580 which will be donated to the foundation.  Guest speakers were invited to 

our school motivating us to exercise and to talk about the heart.  Students at FPPS got to compete in a 

skipping contest and a few students were selected to demonstrate their tricks at our assembly.  We then 

engaged with the students by giving everyone a chance to skip.  This fundraiser was not only  enjoyable 

but healthy for our hearts.  

The Student Council 



 

 

 



 



Primary School Golf Championships - GolfWA 

 

6 - Congratulations to Chase for representing Floreat Park Primary at the recent GolfWa Primary School Golf Championships.  

Chase was 6th place in his age category.  Well done Chase. 



 

Community News 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


